
Taxpayers Have Until ​April 15​ to Donate to Charities, 

STOs and Public Schools for 2019 Tax Year 
  
The Arizona Department of Revenue (​ADOR​) is reminding state taxpayers wanting 

to claim tax credits on their 2019 individual income taxes for donations to 

qualifying charitable organizations, certified school tuition organizations (​STOs​) and 

public schools that they have until April 15 to make these donations. 

  

§  ​Arizona provides two separate tax credits for individuals who make 

contributions to charitable organizations: one for donations to ​Qualifying 

Charitable Organizations (QCO) ​and the second for donations to​ Qualifying 

Foster Care Charitable Organizations (QFCO)​. 
 

§  ​Two separate nonrefundable tax credits are available to individuals for 

contributions made to a ​Certified School Tuition Organization, ​which provides 

scholarships for students enrolled in Arizona private schools. 

 

§  ​An individual may claim a nonrefundable tax credit for making contributions 

or paying fees directly to a ​public school ​in Arizona for support of eligible 

activities, programs or purposes as defined by statute. 

  

For more information on charitable tax credits in the state and what forms to use, 

visit ​https://azdor.gov/tax-credits​. 
 
To summarize:​ Individual donations made between January 1, 2020 through April 

15, 2020 may be used as a tax credit on either the 2019 or 2020 tax return. 

Individual donations made after April 15, 2020 through the end of the calendar 

year may be used as a tax credit on the 2020 tax return.  

 

Many of you have also been sending questions regarding days of instruction and 

online classes.  We do not have any information to share at this time and will 

communicate with you all when we do. 

 

Let us know if you have any other questions.  
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